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Thursday 2nd February

M.U. AGM & Mosquito Drive

2.15pm at St Chad’s

Saturday 4th February

Men’s Breakfast

9-10am at Aroma Café, Irby

Thursday 1st March

M.U. Mrs Angela Klabou

' Mothers' Union'

2.15pm at St Chad’s

Friday 2nd March

M.U. ‘Women’s World Day of Prayer’

Venue t.b.a.

Wednesday 7th March

Meeting about re-launch of

‘Praise & Play

1.30pm at St Chad’s

Diary Dates

Notices

Baptisms
We welcome into the Lord’s family

22nd January

Kaylee
Blakemore

Weddings
We ask for God’s blessing upon the

marriage of

28th January

David Furlong &
Lisa Thomson

Magazine subscriptions

These are now due for 2012. If you see your deliverer please pay them, or

alternatively post a cheque for £4.00 payable to Thurstaston PCC,

to St Chad’s Church Office, Roslin Road, Irby, CH61 3UH.

to all who have already paid.

From the Registers
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From your rector

Dear Friends,

February is the month which sees the shops full

of hearts and all things representing love.

That’s because this month sees St Valentine’s

Day. But who was St. Valentine? In fact, there

were two Christian martyrs of that name, both

living in the third century, one a soldier and the other a bishop. No

one has ever successfully found any link at all between either of

them and courting couples and their desperate hopes.

The most likely explanation of the association of this date with

hopeful lovers is a very old tradition (at least as old as Chaucer)

that birds begin to pair on February 14th - St Valentine's Day. As

they noisily go about choosing their mates, young men and women

pursue a rather subtler, if more circuitous route to the same end.

I always think of February as the month in

which the frogs return to my pond. It’s

always around St Valentine’s Day when the

cacophony of mating frogs can be heard in

the Rectory Garden. And so this month I

want to share with you a story about frogs!

There once was a bunch of tiny frogs……
Who arranged a running competition.

The goal was to reach the top of a very high tower.
A big crowd gathered around the tower to see the race and cheer the contestants……

The race began.
Honestly:
No one in the crowd really believed that the tiny frogs would reach the top of the tower.

You heard the statements such as “oh, way too difficult!”
Or “they will never make it to the top.”
Or “not a chance they will succeed, the tower is too high!”
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The tiny frogs began collapsing. One by one……except for those who were in fresh
temperament climbing higher and higher.

The crowd continued to yell “it’s too difficult!! No-one will make it!!”

More tiny frogs got tired and gave up……but ONE continued higher and higher and
higher……this one would not give up!

After a while all the frogs had given up climbing the tower. Except for the one tiny frog,
who after some effort was the only one to reach the
top!

All the other tiny frogs wanted to know how the tiny
frog had managed to complete the challenge. A
contestant asked the tiny frogs how he/she had
found the strength to reach the goal?

It turned out…… that the winner was DEAF!!!

The wisdom of this story: never listen to other people’s tendencies to be nega-
tive or pessimistic …… because they take your most wonderful dreams and
wishes away from you. The ones you have in your heart!

Always think of the power words have. Because everything you hear and read
will affect your actions!

Therefore: always be POSITIVE and above all be DEAF when people tell YOU
that YOU cannot fulfill YOUR dreams!

Always think: I CAN DO THIS.

As we enter Lent this year, let’s be DEAF to the temptations of

the world, let’s be POSITIVE that we can grow in closeness to

God, and let’s reach Easter with thankful hearts for the God in

whom we CAN DO ALL THINGS.

“I can do all things through him who strengthens me”
Philippians 4 verse 13

Wishing you every Blessing in Christ,

Revd Jane
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Mothers’ Union

Inspite of the rain and cold winds 20 of us braved the ele-

ments to be at the service.

Rev. Jane presided at the Epiphany Communion Service. She

gave us a few words reminding us of Gods' love in giving us

His greatest gift - His Son Jesus Christ. A great blessing at

the start of our year.

Our thanks to Jane for taking the service, to Craig for playing the organ, to

Eleanor for serving and to Leslie for reading.

The February meeting is the AGM and we will also be having a sales' table.

If you have anything for sale - home made cakes, jams etc. please do bring it

along.

2012 Prayer

Grant Lord, that as the years change, we may find rest in your

eternal changelessness.

May we be sure in our faith that while people come and go, and life

changes around us,

you are always the same, guiding us with your wisdom, and protecting us

with your love;

through our Saviour Jesus Christ.

Amen

Diary Dates:

Feb. 2nd. Thurs, 2.15pm St. Chads AGM and Mosquito Drive.

Mar. 1st. Thurs. 2.15pm St. Chads Mrs. Angela Klabou ' Mothers' Union'.

Mar. 2nd. Fri. 'Womens' World Day of Prayer' Venue tba.

Mar. 11th. Sun. 9am. St. Chads MU Wave of Prayer.

God Bless

Sue Burns
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Ways to Pray

Alternate Thursdays in Lent

Everyone Welcome

8.15-9.30pm St Chad’s

Feb 23rd: Rhythm - Patterns in Prayer - Diaries and Journals

Mar 8th: Colourful Prayer and other creative ways of praying

Mar 22nd: Silent Prayer and Lectio Divina

Third Thursday of each month
this month: February 16th

8.00pm at the Rectory

An opportunity to Listen to God and to
Pray.

All are Welcome

Wellspring
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OPEN DOOR PROJECT UPDATE

GOOD NEWS!

You will be aware that the Open Door Project has been running for

nearly 10 years and has been through various stages of planning

and amendment during that time. Since the end of 2010, the prior-

ity has been on fund raising so that this project can finally come to

fruition. Towards the end of 2011 we received letters from several

grant providers stating that for various reasons they were unable

to help, but we also received two which give us hope:-
1. The Beatrice Laing Trust wrote saying “… it is not our practice to give until building has

started … please write again when this point is reached … for your guidance I anticipate
that any grant we might make would be in the region of £2000.00”

2. The Garfield Weston Foundation wrote saying “the trustess will be happy to re-consider your
application when you are further advanced with your fundraising or have exhausted local
sources, in general we would look for a project to have raised at least half the funds … we
will be delighted to retain your application for a period of two years … I look forward to hear-
ing from you in due course.”

So the figures as they stand at the moment:-

Therefore current shortfall of £100,608

We are hopeful that Garfield Weston Foundation will provide

match funding for just under half of the total cost, say £95,000

This means that as a parish we NOW

only need to raise approx £6,000

to make this project a reality!

WE CAN DO THIS!

Further pledges or fund raising efforts would be greatly appreci-

ated. Donations (payable to “The Open Door Fund”) or Pledges can

be given to the Treasurer c/o the Parish Office.

Income since 2002 £91,716

Pledges made £ 3,187
(to be given upon start of work)

TOTAL INCOME £94,903

Expenditure since 2002 £ 37,261

Expenditure for Build £158,250

TOTAL EXPENDITURE £195,511
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Meeting of the Parochial Church Council

on 16th January 2012

Review of Christmas Service Arrangements

Special arrangements had been made because Christmas Day
and New Year’s Day had been on Sundays. They were not en-
tirely satisfactory, but the circumstances will not recur for
several years. All services were well attended and the mid-
night service had a good mixture from all congregations.

Easter Service Arrangements

We approved a schedule of services for Easter. Although the
police have said that they will not support an Egg Run on
Palm Sunday from 2013, it will be on Palm Sunday this year.
An 11.15 service on that day will be impossible because the
congregation will be unable to get home afterwards.

We discussed and agreed to another Taizé service on Sunday
15th April. We felt that the extremely positive response to the
Taizé service in the summer and the effort required in plan-
ning and rehearsal fully justified it as a main Sunday service.

Provision and Outreach for Children

After an introduction by the Rector, who said we needed more
provision for children and young families, Mr Smale took the
Chair. We had an information pack about the present ar-
rangements, a letter saying that several of the 80 people who
had signed it were willing to help with the management of the
Pre-School, and two separate letters.

Dawpool School had been considering opening their own Pre-
School, and Mrs Robson explained the difficulties involved.
One option was to establish it at St Chad’s, perhaps tempo-
rarily, and after discussion the Council agreed to that possibil-
ity provided that the conditions of the Planning Permission
were not broken.

Members were concerned that the church had no other provi-
sion for young children. We needed to re-establish either or
both a Mothers and Toddlers group and a Praise and Play
group. These had closed some time ago, but no one had
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offered help to revive them. One PCC member offered to or-
ganise an event on Wednesday afternoons, provided she re-
ceived help, perhaps from people who were not church mem-
bers. She hoped to start after Easter. If that was successful,
we could move to other possibilities, perhaps following a sur-
vey of some sort. It was pointed out that the PCC had never
refused an offer of help in arranging provision, but seldom re-
ceived such offers.

Open Door

Three grant applications had been rejected (by Biffa and two
National Lottery funds). With a possible grant by Garfield
Weston, the amount still to be raised might be as little as
£5,700. Sally Lang asked for approval of a proposal for a
sponsored swim by Sally Jackson and her, which was given
with great enthusiasm. We noted that we had sought funds
from all possible sources, so if the one remaining application
was unsuccessful, we would have to reconsider our strategy.

Thanksgiving Sunday

We decided after discussion that Thanksgiving Sunday would
be a time to thank people for what they had done or given to
the church, and to give thanks to God. The Rector will invite
the Archdeacon to speak about Parish Share at the Family
Service at the beginning of July. This might lead to new
ideas. A favoured option was to provide a shared breakfast
and finish with a very short service.

The Churches

We heard that part of the churchyard wall had been demol-
ished by a lorry, and that after repair it had been demolished
again, more thoroughly. Further repairs were in hand. The
lorries had not been identified. The lights in the belfry had
failed leaving the bell ringers in darkness, but had now been
repaired and was considerably better than before. More roof-
ing tiles had been lost during recent gales.

This is an unofficial summary of the main points discussed at
the meeting. The next meeting of the PCC will be on 12th

March 2012.



12

Praise and Play

Helen Boothman (a member of the PCC) has agreed to try and re-

launch “Praise and Play”. This will be on a Wednesday afternoon

(approx 1.30-3.00pm) at St Chad’s, and we hope to re-open in May.

There will be a time of “free play” during which parents/carers will

be responsible for the children that they bring, followed by re-

freshments, then a simple craft, story and/or songs. It will be open

to ALL pre-school aged children and their parents/carers.

In order for this to happen we will need a number of people willing

to be involved on a rota basis with making refreshments, helping

with craft (on the day and advance preparation), reading the story,

welcoming new people etc. Whether you are a mother, a father, a

grandparent, a childminder, or just someone who enjoys being with

small children and their families, your help will be welcomed.

If you can help in any way (regularly or otherwise), then

you are invited to a meeting to discuss this fur-

ther on Wednesday 7th March 1.30pm at St

Chad’s.

If you would like to offer help but can’t make this meeting then

please let Revd Jane know.
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Method

Remove rind from chops. Put topping ingredi-

ents into food mill/processor, a little at a time,

when crumbed tip into a bowl. Chop onion and

pepper and fry in butter for 5mins. Put into

blender goblet with remaining sauce ingredients, blend until

smooth. Brown chops on each side in hot fat, drain and place in

shallow oven-proof dish. Pour sauce over, then spread each chop

with breadcrumb mixture. Cover and cook in oven at 190C/375F/

Mark 5 for 30 mins., remove the cover and cook for another

20mins.

Serve with mashed potato and green beans.

This is a really tasty dish and one of our family favourites, it may

look like a lot of preparation but it is really quite easy to prepare.

I do hope you enjoy it.

Betty Rimmer.

February Recipe - Golden Topped Pork Chops in

Barbecue Sauce

INGREDIENTS

4 loin pork chops

Topping

50g(2oz) white bread

few sprigs parsley

a strip of lemon rind

1 small onion, skinned and sliced

salt & pepper

Sauce

1 small onion, skinned and sliced

1 small green pepper, seeded

25g (1oz) butter

30ml (2tbls) malt vinegar

45ml (3 level tbls) soft brown

sugar

2.5ml (½ level tsp) dry

mustard

15ml (1tbls) Worcestershire

Sauce

45ml (3tbls) tomato ketchup

150ml (¼pint) water
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Ash Wednesday: 22nd February

10.15am or 7.30pm at St Chad’s

A service to mark the beginning of Lent

The late medieval custom was to burn the

branches used on Palm Sunday in the previ-

ous year in order to create the ashes

for today.

The Collect for Ash Wednesday is:

Almighty and everlasting God,

You hate nothing that you have made

and forgive the sins of all those who are penitent:

Create and make in us new and contrite hearts

that we, worthily lamenting our sins

and acknowledging our wretchedness,

may receive from you, the God of all mercy,

perfect remission and forgiveness;

through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord,

who is alive and reigns with you,

in the unity of the Holy Spirit,

one God, now and for ever.
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Signs & Symbols: the timing of Lent

Ever wondered why we start Lent on a Wednesday? It’s not
really a very convenient day is it if, like most of us, like to eat
pancakes the day before, and it’s a working day. It would be
so much more convenient to have Pancake Tuesday on the
Saturday then we could start Lent on the Sunday. Sounds so
much more practical, doesn’t it? So why didn’t the church
take up the idea decades ago?
There is, of course, a catch with this suggestion. How can we
hold ‘Lent’ – a time of reflection on Jesus and our relationship
with God and others – at the same time as we’re rejoicing on
the resurrection of Jesus on a Sunday? Now that would be a
stretch too far.
If Lent is intended to be a period of reflection how long does
it need to be? Long enough for us to actually connect with the
purpose, and not just skirt over it with a token gesture. Short
enough so that we can see the hope within it, that there will
be an ending and we shall see the glory of God revealed
through the suffering, death and resurrection of Christ. If
something goes on too long then we feel there’s no end in
sight so we don’t engage, but if it’s too short then there’s not
enough time to consider, test and try, and then actually com-
mit.
It’s like a family meal. Too long and the children start to get
restless and the whole thing breaks down into chaos or shout-
ing; too short and there’s not enough time to enjoy each
other’s company, for each to have enough time to share their
thoughts and news and to relax together.
This month: How long do you think Lent needs to be for you?
Do you jump in from the very start or does it take you until
the last week to make the connections? Then count how
many days are in ‘Lent’ and work out why we start on a
Wednesday.
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APCM Reports

We need your reports asap. Thank you to all who have already sent them in.

Whilst everything that has happened in the last year is still

fresh in your mind, please start writing your reports of

activities from Jan-Dec 2011 and e-mail them to the par-

ish office at thurstaston.parish@btinternet.com

Men’s Breakfast
Saturday 4th February 2012

9 – 10am

Aroma Cafe, Irby Village

Eat, chat and share in fellowship.

Contact Matthew James on 07817625122 or

mjames@doctors.org.uk for further details.

Dates for your diary: Where possible Men’s Breakfasts will take

place on the first Saturday of alternate months.

Future dates for 2012 are:

Saturday 31st March

Saturday 2nd June

Saturday 4th August

Saturday 6th October

Saturday 1st December
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Sunday 3rd June 2012
The fourth annual Big Lunch will fall on the same weekend as the
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. So anyone who would like to celebrate and
commemorate the Queen’s 60 year reign can do so by holding a Big Ju-
bilee Lunch!

As announced by Buckingham Palace The Big Jubilee Lunch will be a
part of the main programme of events over the central weekend of Dia-
mond Jubilee celebrations in June 2012.

Some 10 million people came out in sunny 1977 to celebrate the Silver
Jubilee so we hope a large number of people will take part in The Big
Lunch for the first time in 2012 - joining the well over a million of us that
have been doing it for the last 3 years!

The beauty of The Big Lunch is that people themselves decide everything
about their own event. The venue can be wherever you want or have
space, the theme whatever you fancy - food and people are the key in-
gredients. For example, if you want to raise money for charity do it, if
you want to play music feel free (just so long as other neighbours are
happy!). You can close your road if you fancy a big street party or use a
local park for a small community BBQ - it really is up to you.

More information at www.thebiglunch.com

Quite simply we want to get as many people as possible to sit down and
have lunch with their neighbours on the first Sunday in June.

After all The Big Lunch is all about community, friendship and fun!

Could you organise a BIG JUBILEE LUNCH EVENT

for our Church Community? If so, please speak to

Patsy (648 4379) who is our social events co-ordinator.
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Diamond Jubilee: Elizabeth - Child of Destiny

David Winter, former head of Religion for the BBC.

In 1926 a baby girl was born to the younger son of King George V. She was named Eliza-
beth and was joined a few years later by a sister, Margaret Rose. Growing up in royal cir-
cles, in the custom of the time they were privately educated at home.

Elizabeth knew from an early age that her father was a royal prince, but it would probably
never have occurred to her that he might one day be the King nor, even more improba-
bly, that she would one day be Queen. After all, the Prince of Wales and heir to the throne
was the very popular and personable Edward. Her father was altogether of a more retiring
nature and - as the whole world now knows - was handicapped by a serious stutter.

When Elizabeth was ten an event occurred which shook the nation and was destined to
change the whole course of her life. Edward, Prince of Wales, had become king on the
death of his father in 1936. However, before his coronation he made it known that he
wished to marry an American woman, Wallis Simpson, who was divorced. That would
probably not seem an insurmountable problem today - after all, the current heir to the
throne is married to a divorced woman - but in 1936 it provoked a constitutional crisis.

The Archbishop of Canterbury was opposed to the marriage. The Prime Minister, Stanley
Baldwin, and his cabinet came to the conclusion that despite Edward’s popularity it was
unlikely that the people would ever accept Mrs Simpson as his Consort, let alone their
Queen.
The newspapers had a field day, the nation was in uproar, and a new ditty was added to
children’s playground repertoire:

Hark the herald angels sing,
Mrs Simpson stole our king.

Of course, she hadn’t ‘stolen’ him. Far from it. Everything he said indicated that - as he
put it in his last broadcast speech to the nation - he could not achieve anything ‘without
the support of the woman I love’.

The final outcome was inevitable. Edward signed an Act of Abdication, and as he did so
his younger brother George automatically became king - and the young Elizabeth (though
she may not at that moment have realised it) became heir to the throne.

A story was told at the time of the two sisters, Elizabeth and Margaret, being challenged
in Windsor Great Park, where they were playing, by a security guard who didn’t realise
who they were. ‘Now then, you two, what are you doing here? Who are you?’.

Elizabeth, taking responsibility for her younger sister, replied, ‘Oh, we’re nobody. But our
daddy is the King’. So he was - somewhat reluctantly. But he had an almost painful aver-
sion to the public spotlight that now inevitably followed him, his strong and dedicated wife
(another Elizabeth) and the two small girls.

Storm clouds were gathering over Europe. Hitler was demanding more territory in which
to build his Arian dreamland. Already Jews were being rounded up and labelled in Ger-
many and Austria. The new King and his family, together with the people he was pledged
to serve, were about to face a monumental test of courage, character and resolve.
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Taizé Service
Sunday 15th April

10.00am at St
Chad’s

Following the success of the
Taize service run by Sam
Jackson in Sept 2011, the
PCC has agreed to another
service in the Taize Style.
There will be a Junior Church
Session so that parents will
be able to join in with the
service.

There will be some rehears-
als in advance of the day for those who would like to learn
some of the music and help with the singing or play an instru-
ment on the day. More details will follow of how you can get
involved.

What is Taizé?

Taizé is an interdenominational religious community in the Burgundy
region of France which was started by Brother Roger when he bought a
small church in the village, since when it has developed in size consid-
erably. Each year Taizé is visited by tens of thousands of people from
all over the world, who come to stand back from their everyday life
and search for God’s will in their lives. There are over 100 brothers,
some in the community in France, and others in areas of extreme pov-
erty all over the world. The lifestyle of the Brothers is very simple and
visitors to Taizé fit in with the community which carries on regardless
of whether there are 5 or 5000 pilgrims. There are 3 services a day
for all pilgrims. These are of a simple style involving simple chants, si-
lence and a reading, with translations so that pilgrims of all nationali-
ties can worship together.

A week at Taizé is based on Holy Week, building up to prayers at the
cross on Friday, a festival of light on Saturday evening with candles be-
ing lit and held by everyone in church, and on Sunday morning a
Eucharist service.
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Forgiveness

A Sunday School teacher had just concluded her lesson and wanted to make sure
she had made her point. She said, “Can anyone tell me what you must do before
you can obtain forgiveness of sin?” There was a short pause and then, from the
back of the room, a small boy spoke up. "Sin," he said.

**
Kiss kiss

An honest seven-year-old admitted calmly to her parents that Billy Brown
had kissed her after class. "How did that happen?" gasped her
mother. "It wasn't easy," admitted the young lady, "but three girls
helped me catch him."

**
What it’s worth

A man and his ten-year-old son were on a fishing trip miles from home. At the
boy's insistence, they decided to attend the Sunday worship service at a small ru-
ral church. The father forgot to bring any cash, so he reached in his pocket and
gave his son 10p to drop in the offering plate as it was passed.

As they walked back to their car after the service, the father complained. "The
service was too long," he lamented. "The sermon was boring, and the singing was
off key." Finally the boy said, "Daddy, I thought it was pretty good for 10p."

**
One-liners that we promise will make you groan....

1. My neighbour knocked on my door at 2:30 this morning, can you believe that?
2:30am?
Luckily for him I was still up playing my bagpipes.

2. A mate of mine admitted to being addicted to brake fluid.
When I quizzed him on it, he reckoned he could stop any time.

3. My daughter asked me for a pet spider for her birthday, so I went to our local
pet shop and they were £70. "Blow this," I thought, "I can get one cheaper off the
web."

4. I was driving this morning when I saw an RAC van parked by the road. The
driver was sobbing uncontrollably. I thought to myself, "That guy's heading for a
breakdown."
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Lightline Pilgrimages

Bishop returns to Middle East to lead 2012
Holy Land Pilgrimage

Bishop Lindsay Urwin, OGS, Administrator of the Anglican Shrine of Our Lady of
Walsingham (www.walsinghamanglican.org.uk) is to lead a second Walsingham
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land from 26 November - 4 December this year following
a highly successful similar visit in 2010.

Pilgrims will follow in the footsteps of Jesus in Palestine and modern day Israel,
on a journey of reflection and celebration.

A key aim of the pilgrimage will be to meet with local Palestinian Christians who
will lead the group around the sacred sites and will also visit the place of Jesus’
birth in Bethlehem, meditate on the Sea of Galilee and follow the via dolorosa in
Jerusalem.

Pilgrims will be able to renew their baptism vows in the River Jordan and their
marriage vows at Cana of Galilee as well as taking part in services each day.

A highlight of the pilgrimage will be a visit to the Church of the Annunciation in
Nazareth. Walsingham is often referred to as “England’s Nazareth”.

To help enhance the pilgrimage visits to St Catherine’s Monastery, the Red
Sea and Mount Sinai where according to tradition God gave laws to the Israelites,
are available as an extra five day excursion (3-7 December).

Bishop Urwin said today: “I hope many will want to join us on this spiritual jour-
ney following in the steps of our Lord and support our Christian brothers and sis-
ters in this region. We will celebrate the Sacraments, pray together, and open up
the Scriptures in the place where it happened.”

Notes:
Many other important pilgrimage places are included on the programme.
Brochures are available on www.lightline.org.uk or by calling 01992 576065.

For further information please contact:
Rene Siva

info@lightline.org.uk

www.lightline.org.uk
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Would you like a FREE Will review?

We offer a 30 minute consultation completely FREE of charge in order
to review your Estate Planning arrangements.

You may have made a Will several years ago but over a period of time
your circumstances may have changed. You may have become
engaged, married, separated or divorced. You may have had children
and wish to ensure a Guardian of your choice takes care of them. You
may have remarried and wish to ensure your property passes to your
children, and not to your step-children. You may want to reduce the
Inheritance Tax liability of your estate. Whatever your situation, if your
current Will remains appropriate for your needs, we will say so.

There is absolutely NO OBLIGATION to instruct us to review or even
prepare new a Will, so please take advantage of our offer.

We specialise in the provision of advice for the elderly and can offer
assistance with matters such as the protection of the family home,
whether it is prudent to make gifts of property, how to appoint someone
to deal with matters on your behalf and general long term care planning.

Estate Planning is not just about making a Will. By taking action NOW
it is possible to protect and preserve your estate.

How? Call Sharon Edwards to speak in confidence and without obliga-

tion on 0151 647 3000

THE SPECTER PARTNERSHIP SOLICITORS : ROSEBRAE COURT : WOODSIDE FERRY
APPROACH : BIRKENHEAD : CH49 6PN
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If you would like to advertise in this space

please telephone

St Chad’s Church Office

on 0151 648 8169 or
E-mail: office@thurstaston.org.uk

KEITH LEDSON
Piano Tuning and Maintenance

Telephone: 678 8777
Mobile: 07961 543581

10 Dodd Avenue, Greasby

Email: keithledson@10doddfreeserve.co.uk

IRBY MOTOR COMPANY

CARS BOUGHT AND SOLD
SERVICE & REPAIR - FREE LOAN CAR

SERVICE: 0151 648 0200

SALES: 0151 648 5488

GREASBY RADIO & TV SERVICING
(Proprietor: Mr GRAHAM KYFFIN)

Telephone: 0151 678 9125
FOR THE BEST SERVICE THROUGHOUT THE WIRRAL,

DAY, EVENING, WEEKEND CALLS
ALL AT SAME LOW RATES.

NOKIA, SALORA, DAEWOOD, TV & VIDEO
24 HOUR ANSWERING SERVICE FOR YOUR

BENEFIT SUPERIOR RENTAL SCHEME - AT VERY
LOW PRICES OR MOST MAKES OF TELEVISION

FOR SALE AT DISCOUNT PRICES.
Sorry we do not repair Radio or any Audio equipment

only TV’s & videos.

Ormsby Joinery
Reg Ormsby

107 Mill Hill Road
Irby

Wirral
Merseyside

0151 648 1672.
mobile 07795271424

regk2000~yahoo.co.uk

Roslin Road, Irby

9.15am-12.15 pm
Monday-Friday (term time only) 2-4year olds

For further details ring: 648 8169

Making Money Make Sense
Patricia Brady ACMA MIP

Chartered Management Accountant

Self Assessment Tax Returns—Self
Employed Accounts—Small Business Accounts

VAT Returns—Friendly and Confidential Service

For a free consultation telephone: 0151 648 4379
or email:

patriciambrady@googlemail.com

If you would like to advertise in this space

please telephone

St Chad’s Church Office

on 0151 648 8169 or
E-mail: office@thurstaston.org.uk
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HEATHERLANDS COURT

RESTAURANT & BANQUETING SUITE

DINNER DANCES & FUNCTIONS

AFTER FUNERAL BUFFETS

THURSTASTON ROAD, THURSTASTON, WIRRAL

Telephone 0151 648 1807

QUINNS FUNERAL SERVICE

An independent Family Business

Pre-paid funeral plans
Private Chapels of rest

Our experience enables us to offer compassionate
expert advice.

217 Greasby Road, Greasby, Tel: 0151 677 2299

CHARLES STEPHENS
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

The Family Concern with Concern for the Family
Estimates/Advice given without Obligation

Established 1896
For Immediate Attention at All Times

215 Bebington Road, Rock Ferry, Wirral.
Telephone: 0151 645 4396

reception@charles-stephens.com
www.charles-stephens.com

BIRKENHEAD MONUMENTAL LTD

QUALITY MEMORIALS, RENOVATIONS,
ADDITIONAL INSCRIPTIONS ETC.

CALL FOR FULL COLOUR BROCHURE,
PERSONAL ATTENTION OFFERED.

Telephone: 0151 608 2578

LEWIS’S
BUTCHERS & DELICATESSEN

Telephone: 0151 678 7990

High Class Beef, Lamb & Pork
Home made Sausages,

Burgers Low Fat Gluten Free,
Farmhouse Cheeses

Wide selection of Home Cooked Meats
152 GREASBY ROAD

QUINNS Prestige vehicle hire
Of Greasby

The largest selection of vehicles on “Wirral”
 IMMACULATE CONDITION CARS
 SMART UNIFORMED DRIVERS
 COURTEOUS & PROFESSIONAL
 WE ENDEAVOUR TO GIVE INDIVIDUAL CARE

& ATTENTION TO EVERY WEDDING.
Tel: 0151 677 2299

217 Greasby Road, Greasby Wirral

If you would like to advertise in this space

please telephone

St Chad’s Church Office

on 0151 648 8169 or
E-mail: office@thurstaston.org.uk

If you would like to advertise in this space

please telephone

St Chad’s Church Office

on 0151 648 8169 or
E-mail: office@thurstaston.org.uk
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Churchwardens
Mr J Roberts 342 2149
23 Riverbank Road Lower Heswall CH60 4SQ

Mr R Jackson 648 0365
13 Norton Drive Irby CH61 4XP

Reader
Mr Alan Jones 648 1400
8 Edgemore Drive Irby CH61 4XT

Retired Clergy
Rev’d J Edwardson 648 2661
38 Hazel Grove Irby CH61 4UZ

Rev’d S Beckley 648 7767
162 Heathbank Irby CH61 4YG

Rev’d I Morris 625 8474
43 Abbotts Way West Kirby CH48 6EH

PCC Secretary
Mr G Barley 648 1867
5 Sherwood Avenue Irby CH61 4XB

PCC Treasurer
Mr C Eden 648 9517
8a Woodlands Road, Irby, CH61 2XD

Verger
Mrs J Ratcliffe 648 6171
135 Thingwall Road Irby CH61 3UD

Organist
Mr C Vickers 648 7405
34 Townsend Avenue Irby CH61 2XW

Electoral Roll
c/o Church Office 648 8169

St Chad’s Hall Booking Secretary
Mrs J Heath 648 6015

Mothers’ Union, Branch Leader
Mrs S Burns 648 1022

Evening Mothers’ Union (EMU)
Mrs C Rostock (Secretary) 6481112

Flower Guild (St Bartholomew’s)
Mrs E Jones 648 1400

Flower Guild (St Chad’s)
Mrs J Ratcliffe 648 6171

Cleaning Guild (St Bartholomew’s)
Mrs J Bibby 678 8124

Cleaning Guild (St Chad’s)
Mrs L Worrall 648 5590

Bellringers Tower Captain
Mr R Turner 648 1742

CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE

Junior Church
Mrs J Deboorder 648 6331

St Chad’ s Seniors (11-14) & Youth Group
Mrs K Robson 648 6691

St Chad’s Playgroup
Church Office 648 8169

(during playgroup hours) 0783 5096171

Rainbows
Karen Fearns 648 9833

Brownies (Brown Owl)
Mrs Linda Churchill 07860239422

Guides
Revd J Turner 648 1816

CHARITY REPRESENTATIVES

Christian Aid Representative
Mrs W Wolstencroft 929 5778

Children’s Society Representative
Mrs J Heath 648 6015

Leprosy Mission Representative
Mrs P Hulme 648 1827

Adoption Society Representative
Mrs C Rostock 648 1112

Contacts
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Sunday Services

St Bartholomew’s St Chad’s

8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 5th February 9.30am Family Service
11.15am Holy Communion 3rd Sunday before Lent
6.30pm Holy Communion Education Sunday

8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 12th February 9.30am Holy Communion
11.15am Morning Worship 2nd before Lent
6.30pm Evening Worship

8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 19th February 9.30am Morning Worship
11.15am Holy Communion Sunday next before Lent
6.30pm Holy Communion

22nd February 10.15am Holy Communion
ASH WEDNESDAY 7.30pm Holy Communion

8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 26th February 9.30am Family Communion
11.15am Baptism Lent 1
6.30pm Evening Worship

8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 4th March 9.30am Family Service
11.15am Holy Communion Lent 2
6.30pm Holy Communion

Holy Communion celebrated at St Chad’s
each Wed 10.15am

ALL WELCOME

Baptisms and Weddings
To arrange a baptism or wedding,

please telephone the Rector, Revd Jane Turner on 0151 648 1816
or the Church office on 0151 648 8169.

PLEASE NOTE: Rector’s day off - Tuesday

RECTOR: Revd Jane Turner
The Rectory, 77 Thingwall Road, Irby, Wirral, CH61 3UB

Telephone: 0151 648 1816 (Day off Tuesday) E-mail: rector@thurstaston.org.uk

CHURCH OFFICE: Mrs C Rostock St Chad’s Church, Roslin Road, Irby, CH61 3UH
Telephone: 0151 648 8169. E-mail: office@thurstaston.org.uk
OPEN TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY & THURSDAY 9.30am - 12.30pm (term time)

PARISH WEBSITE: www.thurstaston.org.uk

Church Services


